

'Being the best we can be with God'

St Lawrence CE Primary School Preston on the Weald Moors Telford, Shropshire TF6 6DH Tel: 01952 387780

13th May 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

On Sunday, the Prime Minister outlined a move to making some changes to the current lockdown arrangements.

One of these changes is the partial reopening of schools, with a focus on particular year groups; Year 6, Year 1 and Reception pupils.

At this stage we cannot answer your questions about how this might happen. We are waiting to receive more information from government about what this means for our two schools.

As we acquire further information and guidance, we will be working with other schools in our clusters and the local authority to safely manage any proposed changes for schools.

In the short-term nothing has changed, and we continue with the arrangements for home schooling support and the in-school care that we have delivered throughout the Covid-19 lock down.

As always, our highest priority has to be the safety of everyone in the school community. Please bear with us as we gain a better understanding of what is expected of schools in the next few weeks and what we are able to provide in line with Covid-19 security requirements and the capacity of our small schools.

We will provide further information in the coming days and weeks once we are able to do so.

Yours sincerely

H Osterfield Alison Moore S North



















